
Robert J. Rodriguez CD #08 (2009) 
  
 
 At the Board meeting on February 16, 2012, the Board assessed total penalties of $8,739 
for, among other violations, exceeding the expenditure limit; failing to report a transaction; and 
making a cash payment in excess of $100 and maintaining a petty cash fund in excess of $500.   
 
 Credible documentation presented by the Campaign on the day of the meeting resolved 
the alleged violations for 1) failing to report a transaction (a $50 penalty) and 2) making a cash 
payment in excess of $100 and maintaining a petty cash fund in excess of $500 (a $340 penalty).  
The Board eliminated those violations and their corresponding penalties, thus reducing the total 
penalty amount to $8,349. 
 


